
Room Leaders 

 

Coffs Harbour Community Preschool 

Please feel free to 

contact me at 

teaching@chcps.com.a

u or to just catch me 

for a chat at any time. 

If you would like to 

have an extended 

discussion, we can 

arrange a time for this. 

My office days this 

year are Thursdays 

and Fridays. 

 

Cheers, 

Sarah  

Giinagay! And 

welcome to 2018 at 

Coffs Harbour 

Community Preschool.  

Everyone is so excited 

about the year ahead, 

you can feel the 
energy in the air! All 

of us here are looking 

forward to working 

with your children to 

support their learning, 

wellbeing and 

development. Please 

do not hesitate to 

speak to your child’s 

room leader if you 

have anything to share 

about your child, or if 

you have any concerns 

at all about their 

development. We are 

here to help  

I have compiled some 

information about 

preschool, and the 

benefits of early 

childhood education 

and care. We enjoyed 

sharing information 

and meeting parents at 

our coffee mornings 

on Tuesday and 

Thursday, and we 

thank Tyan from 

Munch and Move for 

the healthy lunch box 
ideas, and Molly and 

Me for their coffee 

van; the coffees 

certainly went down 

well. We hope that 

these informal 

opportunities to 

network and gain 

information were 

valuable. It was lovely 

to see such a great 

response from 

parents. 

 

Sarah’s News 

Term 1, Week 2 

Newsletter 

Events 

 Wednesday 21 Feb—
children come back in 

their uniforms 3.30pm 

 Tuesday 27 Feb—walk 
in reserve with 

Landcare volunteer 

 Wednesday 28 Feb—

speech drop-ins 8.45am 

 Thursday 1 March—
walk in reserve with 

Landcare volunteer 

 Thursday 1 March—

speech drop-ins 2.45pm 

 Friday 2 March—Clean 

up Australia schools day 

 Monday 12 March—

AGM 7.00pm 
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At Coffs Harbour Community Preschool we believe that we must put children first, 
and that children’s education and their well-being are the driving forces behind our 
preschool. The children are at the heart of every decision that we make. (Coffs 

Harbour Community Preschool philosophy extract). 
 
Aims for children in the preschool years 

Social-emotional learning is the cornerstone of early childhood education and 
when this is strong children are able to confidently and joyfully learn. We support 
children to learn how to get along with others, begin to self-regulate their 
behaviour, develop empathy, and learn the social and communication skills that 
are so important for us in life.  
Love of learning. We aim to foster and feed children’s innate love of learning and 
curiosity, and to help them to develop strong learning dispositions. We are mindful 
to provide appropriate levels of challenge for children in order that they are 
inspired to investigate, explore, experiment and create. Our programs for children 
are based on their ideas, their interests, our community and the environment. A 
life-long love of learning is probably the most valuable attribute that we can foster 
in a child. 
Self reliance. We talk about children having a sense of agency, knowing that they 
belong and that this is their place. When children have this sense of agency they 
are able to learn important self-help skills, independence and resilience. 
 
What does early learning look like? 

The few short years that children spend with us are really the most incredible 
periods of their lives. We know from neuroscience that children’s brains are 
developing so very fast during these years (90% of the brain is developed by the 
age of five). 
 
Responsive, caring interactions with trusted adults and peers provide children with 
the conditions needed for life-long wellbeing and future success. Indeed, learning 
is a social endeavour that does not happen in isolation, and a quality early 
childhood service can have long-lasting and powerful effects on children’s lives in 
the present and well into the future. It is important for us all to remember that our 
children will never be three, four or five again and that these years have intrinsic 
value, and that we must allow children to be, and to restrain from overly focusing 
on preparing for the next stage; because these precious years soon pass. 
 
The Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF) 

We, work within the Early Years Learning Framework ‘Being, Belonging and 
Becoming’ which is the curriculum framework that guides our provision of learning 
opportunities. The EYLF is a holistic play-based framework based on contemporary 
child development research. We refer to the EYLF in our planning and the 
documentation of your child’s learning and wellbeing. It can be found online at 
https://www.education.gov.au/early-years-learning-framework-0. 
 
We plan our learning experiences building on children’s ideas and interests, and 
goings on in our community and environment. The research shows that a quality 
early childhood education is a great foundation for children’s learning and that the 
benefits are life-long. 

If  you missed our information mornings ……. 

We, work within the 

Early Years Learning 

CǊŀƳŜǿƻǊƪ Ψ.ŜƛƴƎΣ 

Belonging and 

.ŜŎƻƳƛƴƎΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 

curriculum framework 

that guides our provision 

of learning 

opportunities. 
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Literacy and numeracy are embedded within a holistic early education. 

We support children’s emergent literacy and language development through 
sharing and discussing quality children’s literature. The children are encouraged to 
draw to represent their learning; as drawing is children’s first means of graphic 
expression. Drawing is important as a pre-writing activity as it allows children to 
communicate with others on paper. We support children to gain practice with their 
pencil grip and mark-making by providing for their fine motor development. Many 
children are also interested in symbols and writing. We support children’s emergent 
writing as they attempt to express meaning this way. We support those children 
who are already beginning to write to use correct letter formations and to write in 
lower case. But children’s readiness and desire to write varies greatly at this age; 
and we support children where they are at individually in their learning. 
 
We support children’s numeracy learning as we play maths games and engage in 
hands-on experiences as we problem-solve together. We measure, count, share, 
recognise and create patterns, and play with numbers in a range of playful learning 
experiences. 
 
We encourage children to think about topics such as diversity, sustainability, and 
equality. We hope to support your great work as parents to produce caring, 
thinking, young citizens. 
Learning happens across the preschool, both inside and out, in play, in structured 
and unstructured experiences. Indeed; a truly enriching early education is play-
based and holistic in nature reflecting the way that young children learn best. 
 
THE FACTS 

There are so many reasons to enrol your child in an early childhood 

education program for 600 hours, or at least 15 hours a week, in the year 

before school.  

 1. Achieving an IQ score higher than 90 at age 5 (Source: HighScope 

Perry Preschool Study)  

 2. Developing good health (Immunisations, eye checks, hearing checks, 

teaching healthy eating)  

 3. Developing visual processing with interesting things to do and see  

 4. Unlocking the brain's full potential for growth. A child has 1000 trillion 

synapses which get pruned down to 500 by adolescence  

 5. Fostering language development and vocabulary  

 6. Providing the building blocks for independence and resilience  

 7. Developing fine motor and sensory skills  

 8. Priming children to be creative with problem 

solving  

 9. Developing social and emotional skills essential for 

positive mental health  

10. Creating a life -long passion for learning by 

developing more sophisticated brain functions.  

http://www.startstrong.nsw.edu.au/accessibility.php?

page=the -facts  

 

For more information on brain development see  :  

the Startstrong website at http://www.startstrong.nsw.edu.au/ and the  

Harvard University Centre for the Developing Child website  at https://

developingchild.harvard.edu/  

²Ŝ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

emergent literacy 

and language 

development through 

sharing and 

discussing quality 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǘǳǊŜΦ 
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At Coffs Harbour Community Preschool we aim to give the children who attend our centre a great start in life 

to empower them to be their best selves to go out and create a better world 

Children first Xf!cfmjfwf!uibu!xf!nvtu!qvu!dijmesfo!gjstu-!boe!uibu!dijmesfo¶t!fevdbujpo!boe!uifjs!xfmm-being are 

the driving forces behind our preschool. The children are at the heart of every decision that we make. 

Learning and wellbeing We believe that teaching and learning is most powerful when it builds on what the child 

knows, their experiences, ideas and interests. We strive to build a community of learners that enables children to 

develop a readiness for the transition to school and more meaningfully, an ongoing readiness for life. 

Community We believe we are an important part of our community and we are proud to be a community based 

tfswjdf/!Xf!sfdphojtf!boe!sfgmfdu!uif!gbnjmjft¶!boe!xjefs!dpnnvojuz¶t!wbmvft-!dvmuvsft-!cfmjfgt-!bcjmjujft!boe!

languages. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander learning  We believe our role includes promoting respect for the culture and 

traditions of the first Australians within our community, and to acknowledge the Gumbaynggirr people as the 

traditional custodians of this land. We aim to embed a deep respect for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

ways of knowing and being into our program. 

Equity and inclusion We believe that every child and family has a right to feel that they belong at Coffs 

Harbour Community Preschool. We celebrate and embrace diversity and believe that every child and family should 

be fully included and welcomed 

Relationships We believe learning is enhanced in an environment where you feel you belong and are respected. We 

provide children with opportunities to discover and learn about themselves, others and the environment in an 

atmosphere that encourages harmonious and meaningful relationships.  

Sustainability and connection to nature We believe a sense of wonder, belonging to and love of nature and life is 

critical for young children to develop lifelong respectful, positive and proactive attitudes towards our environment 

and its inhabitants and to ensure our sustainable future. 

Professionalism Our educators are committed to ongoing learning and aim to instill a love of learning and foster 

a sense of curiosity in the children of Coffs Harbour Community Preschool. Our program is guided by the 

principles and practices of the Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF) and the Early Childhood Australia Code 

of Ethics, in conjunction with a collaborative curriculum. 

Coffs Harbour Community Preschool - caring for children since 1953 

We pride ourselves on truly being a community preschool. We strive to build 

partnerships with you in order that we can all work together to provide the best early 

childhood experience for your child. We have an open door policy ð you are 

welcome to come into preschool at any time that your child is here. We welcome 

your ideas, feedback and contributions. Please chat to your childõs educators if you 

would like to come in to read a story, show the  children  something interesting about 

your culture, heritage or profession. The children love to learn about the people in 

their community.  

 

Sharing successes, and struggles ð we are here to help  
As parents, you are the experts on your children ð you are their first and foremost 

teachers. As educators we have experience that enables us to notice when a child 

may be having difficulties - we may ask to talk to you about your childõs 

development and recommend that you seek assistance - we can support you in this. 

Research shows that the earlier support is sought the better the outcomes for 

children are. For example, the advice regarding speech and language 

development is that if there are any concerns at the age of three then the advice of 

a speech pathologist should be sought, rather than the wait and see approach; 

many children do grow out of language difficulties but others do not. We can help 

you find out where to start in finding professional advice and support.  Page 4 

Coffs Harbour Community Preschool Philosophy Summary 

Partnerships with families - How can you get involved? 



Wellbeing  
Childrenõs wellbeing and their learning are inextricably linked. We know that we 

have a significant role in promoting good health and hygiene for children, and 

promoting good mental health, and that healthy habits developed now can last into 

adulthood.  

 

Please bring a clean bottle of water every day. Water is the only drink we 

recommend however if your child will not drink water please provide fluids that you 

know they will drink, such as watered down juice.  

 

We ask that you pack your child a snack for ômunch and crunchõ which consists of 

crunchy vegetables and fruit.  This supports childrenõs dental, ear, nose and throat 

health. Please pack enough food for your childõs day; choose a variety of foods that 

are healthy and appealing. We have attached some ideas from Munch and Move 

to get you started. We have limited refrigeration although we can put yoghurt in the 

fridge if you ask us to.  Please pack an ice -brick in your childõs lunch carrier. We 

cannot reheat food due to health regulations.  

 

We encourage the children to be aware of our environmental impacts, and the 

waste that we create. So, please consider packing lunches that do not have much 

waste, wrapping sandwiches in paper instead of foil or plastic, and you can 

purchase lunch boxes that have lots of compartments that reduce the need for 

packaging.  

 

Illnesses 
We source our health information from a Government publication ôStaying 

Healthyõ (https://www.nhmrc.gov.au/guidelines-publications/ch55) from which we 

can access useful fact sheets on childhood illnesses and complaints as required.  

 

Complaints such as head lice, and thread worms, are not serious and can be easily 

treated. If youõre unsure see your doctor. Please be vigilant and treat as soon as you 

are aware as they are highly contagious. We do not exclude children with these 

complaints, however long hair should be tied back, and effective hand washing 

taught. We work with children around hand -washing, nose blowing, etc. and this is 

where it is great when we all work together. These annoyances are really no big 

deal; everyone gets them, but please do act ASAP as they spread fast.  

 

If your child is unwell they should not be at preschool, both from an infection control 

perspective and for the wellbeing of your child. If your child is unwell enough, or their 

temperature is high enough to require a dose of Panadol, theyõre really not well 

enough for preschool. Often when children have been dosed up, it wears off half 

way through the morning and we end up having to call you to collect them.  

Fevers are temperatures over 38 degrees Celsius. We use underarm or forehead 

thermometers which are usually about half a degree lower than the childõs actual 

temperature. If we determine that your child is running a fever we will call you to 

collect your child, as fever is an indication that your childõs body is fighting an 

infection or virus.  

 

If your child experiences any episode of diarrhoea or vomiting, we ask that you keep 

your child away from preschool until at least 24 hours after their last diarrhoea or 

vomiting.   

 

If you have any questions at any time ð we are here to help.  

 

Education and care inquiries to Sarah Barcala, Education Manager/Nominated 

Supervisor: teaching@chcps.com.au  

 

Fees and administration inquiries to Jacqui Young, Administration Manager:  

admin@chcps.com.au  

 

Inquiries about your childõs day at preschool: the room leader. 

Term 1, Week 2 
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Policies ð we have 

policies, procedures and 

risk assessments for 

everything from 

behaviour guidance to 

emergency management 

to excursions. These are 

available in the foyer for 

you to read as you wish.  
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11 Brodie Drive 

Coffs Harbour  NSW  2450 

Phone: 66521064 

E-mail: admin@chcps.com.au 

www.chcps.com.au 

 

We invite all our 2017 

preschool children who have 

gone to Kindergarten in 2018, 

to come back to preschool in 

their new school uniform.  
 

We would love to see you, have some afternoon tea 

together, and get a photo of you in your new 

uniform. You will also get to see your friends from 

last year and see their new uniform.  
 

When:  Wednesday 21st February 

Where:  Coffs Harbour Community Preschool 

   11 Brodie Drive 

What Time:  3.15pmñ4.30pm 

Coffs Harbour 
Community Preschool 

Caring for Children 

 

Congratulations to Teo and family on the 

birth of Mia. AGM 
 

Coffs Harbour Community Preschool  
Management Committee 
 Annual General Meeting 

will be held on 
Monday 12th March 2018 

commencing at 7pm 
at the Preschool. 

All Welcome. 
 

Nominations for office bearers and  
committee members are being accepted now. 

 
Please see Jacqui at the front counter for nomination forms 

and further details. 

Please see Jacqui at reception to book a place. 

Save the Date 

Clean up Australia Day 

Join us on School Cleanup Day, Friday 2nd 

March to clean up the reserve next to the 

preschool. 

More details and meeting times will follow soon. 


